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Community Improvement of Algoma (CI of A)
Meeting Minutes
September 19, 2018

Boat Club


Board Members Present:   Ann Schmitz, Jan Dart, Bob Kuhn, and Sue Hepp

Absent:  Paula Levy, Craig Peterman, Nicole Meverden

Others Present: Mitch Groessl, Sara Robertson, Merle Colburn

Schmitz, in Levy’s absence, called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

1. The agenda was approved by Kuhn; second by Hepp.  Motion carried.


2. August meeting minutes were approved by Dart; second by Kuhn.  Motion carried.


3. Public Comment:  Sara Robertson was presented a check for $5,000.00 for the Christmas Tree Point project.  She stated that they are well on the way to meeting their fundraiser goal.


4. Treasurer’s Report: Dart reported receipts of $64,408.88 and expenses for the Wet Whistle Wine Fest amounted to $10,013.62 plus $19,000 for seed monies.  Gate receipts were down; however, the grounds on Friday night were jam packed.  Dart reported that volunteers were paid in cash rather then having to write and distribute checks.  Checking Account Balance:  $29,041.62.  Money Market balance: $67,942.62.  Treasurer’s report approved by Kuhn; second by Hepp.   Motion carried.

Groessl reported on the Fire Department Wine Fest portion.  He said that sales were down and suggested that they have Renard’s cheese and sausage trays next year.  Pretzel necklaces could be incorporated into their area as well.  Also suggested was to have small snack bags of potato chips or similar products.


It was brought up that several attendees brought in their own food. 

A suggestion was made that the gate tenders be more vigilant when checking people in at the gate.  Discourage carry-ins!

Old Business


5. Mural Update:  Any murals that will be an install Dale Knaak will be instructed to start working on those right away.  Groessl brought up that the fire station could be a possible site for the ‘Brewery’ mural.  He will talk to the fire department chief.

Dart has been in contact with Brian Neubauer, Cathy, and Courtney regarding the fence by the Hardware Store. 
6. Calendars:  Not too many 2019 calendars were sold at the Wine Fest.  Individual sales are slow.

7. Pocket Park:  Dart gave a breakdown of expenses for the newly created pocket park.

Mertens Construction

$3,929.00
Furniture


$1,620.00

Labor



$   350.00 (rocks and arbor)
Planters (Dart donated)

Total:
$5,899.00


A Farm Technology Days grant was applied for in the amount of 
$5,000.00 to help with expenses.  Recipients will not be notified until 
March whether or not they will receive any of the grant monies.


A group photo will be taken on Thursday at 5:30 p.m. to include Sherry
Young and the board members that can make it.  Another photo will be 
taken of the workers.  Both photos will be posted on the CI of Algoma 
website.


Dart’s vision of a pocket park, working diligently to get it done, and 
donating so much time to this project was very well received by all.  Dart 
was thanked profusely for a job well done!!
New Business

1. Other:  Suggestion was made to have the ambulance on the Wine Fest grounds in case of an emergency. 

Next Meeting:  Wednesday, October 17 at 4:00 p.m. (Boat Club)
Motion made by Kuhn to adjourn at 4:53 p.m., second by Dart. Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Sue Hepp, Secretary
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